Hola Everyone!








4/19/09
So it’s been a very, very long time since our last newsletter. A lot has occurred. Well, okay not really a whole lot. 
Kurtis is super excited for this week. He is going to LAS VEGAS! He is going down to Vegas with some of his co-workers for the National Association of Broadcasters (NAB) fair. There is also a big Job fair that same week in Vegas which Kurtis is hoping to be able to attend as well. He leaves on Tuesday right after the Devotional is over and will be back on Friday or Saturday. This will be the longest by far that we have been apart since we were married nearly 15 months ago. But there was ever a week he needed to be gone this is a good one. With it being the first week of school I will have a lot to do plus I am taking the Praxis exam on Saturday so I will be using every free moment I have to study and try to be ready. The Praxis is the exam I have to take to get my teaching license. I have to get it along with my Bachelors to teach. It is not a nationwide exam but many of the states will accept and the others will accept it long enough to take classes and be certified according to the state’s individual standards. Anyway, it is time for some back tracking we will start with Valentine’s Day. AHHHH!
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We had a wonderful Valentine’s Day in which Kurtis bought me some flowers and  took me to a dance on campus. He quite despises dances so this was a big deal. It was a great lot of fun. 
Then, in March, I turned yet a year older. I am now 22 years old. Kurtis made a huge birthday card for me and put together a surprise birthday party. Stef, Randal, Mack, Connie, Kiel, Megan Thompson (a friend I grew up with), and her son, Oren all came and celebrated with us. It was quite a lot of fun. Stef and Randal brought a blocks video game deal. I smoked Kurtis and then Connie smoked me. For a birthday present Kurtis bought me a beautiful bed set that was on sale at Kmart. Up until he bought the bed set our bedding consisted of a patch work of blankets that Kurtis and I both had. None of those blankets fit over the full bed so we layered them.
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The first weekend in April Kurtis, Kiel, Mack, Connie, and I traveled down to Utah to attend General Conference. (General Conference is a semi-annual worldwide gathering in which members of the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints gather to listen to and take counsel from the Lord’s Prophet and Leaders in His Church. It is not members of the LDS faith only who are invited, generally that is the by far the majority, but all are welcome.) It was my first time ever going and it was exciting. Connie and Mack drove their car so we could all car pool and save on gas. Kurtis and I stayed with my Uncle Mike and Aunt Teresa. It was a great deal of fun. The first night we were there we ended up going and watching a movie with Teresa and a few of my awesome cousins  (Aubrey, Brice, Parker, and Gavin). We watched “Bolt”. It was pretty funny. On Saturday we watched the first session of Conference at Mike and Teresa’s and the second session in the Conference Center with Mack, Connie, Kiel, and a friend of Kiel’s from school. It was wonderful! 
Then Kurtis had a ticket to the Priesthood session so I wondered around, went to a “Lady’s Night Out” hosted by Desseret Book in the Joseph Smith Memorial Building and was able to get a couple of free picture frames for being there. Then I went across the street to the Desseret Book store and read some of the fourth book of a series I started reading about a month ago. (Fablehaven) It’s a fun series. Kurtis and I met back up after the Priesthood session, got back on the Trax, and found a bus that would go close to Mike and Teresa’s house. Mike and Teresa have an awesome tradition with their kids. They ALL get together after the Priesthood session and go out to eat somewhere. Kurtis and I got back too late to go with them so we decided to eat out on our own. Conveniently enough there was an Olive Garden just down the road from where the bus dropped us off. Neither of us had ever eaten at Olive Garden and we heard that one entrée is enough for two people so we decided to splurge a little and eat at Olive Garden. Then Mike picked us up and we went back to their house. 
We watched the first Sunday session with them and then met up with Mack, Connie, and Kiel close to Temple Square and travelled to Logan Utah and watched the final session of Conference and had dinner with Connie’s brother and sister-in-law. It was fun, the dinner was awesome, and the people were wonderful. Then we travelled home. Yeah!
For Easter, Kiel, Stef, Randal, Kurtis, and I went to Kari, Nic, and Elise’s house. (Kari is one of Kurtis’ sisters, Nic is her husband and Elise is their beautiful baby girl.) Kari and Nic moved to Idaho Falls a few weeks ago so that Nic could work at INL (Idaho National Laboratory). Kari’s birthday was the day after Easter so while we were there we not only celebrated Easter but we also celebrated her birthday. It was fun. We played crochet, Kiel won, eye-a-picking (I think that’s right, it’s a game where you bump the ends of hard boiled eggs against each other, one end at a time and you take turns bumping each person’s egg who is playing the game until both of the ends of your egg are cracked. You keep doing this until you have gone through 6-12 eggs or however many you want to. The last person to have an uncracked end wins. Kurtis won once and Kari won the second time.) We also played Hokie Six. We didn’t have a camera with us but hopefully we will be able to get the pictures from those who did have cameras. 
So anyway, that’s all really. We are doing quite well. Money is tight but that is how it is for most everyone right now and we have learned a lot about managing our money to get the most out of it. We are still learning but what we have learned has helped us a good deal. Kurtis is enjoying being able to make one of his life dreams come true by working full time with Brigham Young University-Idaho and I am excited that I will be graduating soon. We have wonderful friends and we are forever blessed to have family within walking distance while we are both so far from our parents and younger siblings.
We hope that all is going well with all of you. We are so very grateful to have you amongst our dear loved ones. We are also so very grateful for all that you have done for us. We love you and hope that you have a very wonderful week.

Love,

Kurtis and Katrina Moser

P.S. we have a blog, it’s not updated too well but you are welcome to check it out. It is

Kurtisandkatrina.moserproductions.com
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Joseph Smith Memorial Building

   This is inside the Conference Center.
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